
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 16, 2003 

 

To the Public Improvements Committee 

 

Subject:  Common Council File Number 030453 
 

Dear Honorable Members: 
 
 The City of Milwaukee and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation 

(WISDOT), have acquired the services of the consulting firm, Milwaukee Transportation 
Partners (MTP), to undertake the engineering work for the reconstruction/expansion of 

West Canal Street between North 6th Street and Miller Park.  As part of the engineering 
work, MTP has prepared a right-of-way plat showing the right-of-way needed to 
accommodate the new construction.  The plat includes both permanent and temporary 

rights required to accommodate the subject project.  
 

 We have reviewed the right-of-way plat and have prepared the attached substitute 
resolution approving said plat and authorizing commencement of the right-of-way 
activities for the project.  This substitute resolution also authorizes and directs the City 

Comptroller to transfer funds for the City’s share of the right-of-way costs for this 
project. 
 

    Very truly yours, 
 

 
    Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
    City Engineer 

 
 

      Mariano A. Schifalacqua 
    Commissioner of Public Works 

 

 
      Julie A. Penman, Commissioner 

      Department of City Development 
RB:dle 
Attachment 

c: Mr. W. Martin Morics 
    Alderman Donovan 

    Alderman Sanchez 
    Mr. Grant Langley 


